Kyle, Hannah, Isabella, Isaiah,Isla Church planting in

SHREVE CHILE

Dear Pastors and Praying Friends,

We have just finished the busiest eight weeks of my life! During this time, we hosted two mission groups, celebrated our
13th wedding anniversary, planned and executed a children’s weekend outreach, and traveled to Ecuador to preach at a
youth camp.

Trip to Ecuador

| had the privilege of preaching at youth camp for my friend Kason Bloom this year. Praise the Lord, several souls were
saved! Ecuador is a beautiful country, and God is truly blessing the Blooms and their ministry there.

Children’s Day Outreach
Dia del Nifio (Children’s Day) is a big celebration here in Chile. We hosted an outreach that God greatly blessed. We
made several contacts, some of whom have continued attending the church. Please pray especially for Jorge and
Arylnis, and their son Mateo.

Discipleships
Alfredo, who was saved and baptized at our church in November 2024, has now completed our discipleship course. This
18-lesson course is nearly seminary-level in doctrinal depth. Alfredo feels God calling him to be a pastor and is already
moving in that direction. He has a heart for evangelism and is eager to do the “dirty work” of ministry. Please also pray
for the other men and women who are completing the same course over the next 2-3 months.

Building Update
Great news! | visited a property that is the right size, location, and price for what we need! We are waiting to hear back
on a few legal documents, but if they come back positive (and Lord willing they will) | will be putting pen to paper. That
would give us 6 months to raise the remaining 120,00 dollars needed.

The church people are very excited and between their combined efforts have saved over 1200 dollars (no small feat!)
towards helping purchase the building. Praise the Lord! It's exciting to see them start giving and taking ownership of the
church.

If you would like to help with the building fund, donations can be sent to:

Vision Baptist Missions P.O. Box 647 Dawsonville, GA 30534 Attn: Shreve Building Fund
(Please make checks payable to Vision Baptist Missions and include “Shreve Building Fund” in the memo line. The
mission cannot cash a check without this.)

Upcoming Events
September is Chile’s Independence Day, and we have a major outreach planned. Please pray that God would bless our
evangelism this month. October is Mental Health Month, and the past two years have been very fruitful for us through
this our mental health outreach. We plan to continue these efforts and trust God to add more people to the church this
year as well. We will also be having our second faith promise missions conference in October. We currently support 2
missionaries, and | would like to be able to take on a third.

Being joyfully faithful,

Kyle, Hannah, Isabella, Isaiah, Isla, Shreve

Kyleshreveyoung@gmail.com
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